

Minutes of St Winnow Parish Council Meeting held in the Red Store Lerryn on Tuesday 7th March 2017 at 7.30pm

Present: Councillor's Richard Read (RR) (Chairman), Eric Baker, (EB) (Vice), Penny Rowe (PR), Keith Bailey (KB), Rob Truscott (RT) Judy Stephens (JS) Benedicte Jenkinson (BJ) PCSO Steve Cocks (SC), Kerry Pearce (KP) (Clerk) Morley Tubb (MT), Clay Cowey (CC)

1. **Chairman's Welcome and Public Participation.** *The Chairman welcomed the Councillors and thanked them all for their attendance and loyalty for the last four years as this is our last meeting until after the elections. Morley Tubb (MT) Clerk for St Veep. MT was in attendance regarding the finance to the (shared) toilets. CC introduced himself as a conservative councillor, should he be successfully elected he would take over from BJ.*
2. **Apologies for Absence.** *Shane Aldridge (SA),*
3. **Declaration of Members Interest.** (i) Disclosable Pecuniary Interest. (ii) Non Pecuniary Interest. *NONE*
4. **To receive minutes of meeting held on 10th January 2017** *KB Proposed the minutes were a true and accurate record seconded by JS all in favour EB abstained.*

Matters arising from those minutes. *Item 5 Matters Arising Higher Hartswell mobile home enforcement; The Mobile home is still there, KP and BJ to liase and chase the matter. Item 8.1 Planning application PA16/08895 In accordance with the Protocol for Local Councils, we have three options: Option 1 Agree with Rosilyn Bakers (RB) recommendation - no comments, option 2 Agree to disagree - NO, option 3 Maintain your objection to the proposal against RB recommendation and request committee consideration by the planning committee - Yes Proposed by JS seconded by PR all in favour.*

5. **Chairman's Report.** *No report.*
6. **Reports from outside organisations.**
 - a. *Devon & Cornwall Police. The crime report from 1st November 2016 to 28th February 2017 saw two crimes within the Parish; the theft of a motorbike from Lerryn View and Criminal damage at Way Cottage. There have been no reports of RTC on Respryn Bridge. The salt bin in Lerryn View needs attention as the children have been using it as a play area. Numerous patrols have been carried out in the Parish and all is in order.*
 - b. *Cornwall Council. BJ reported on the planning application PA16/08895 and will take this to committee, it was advised we will also need an objector.*
 - c. *The Red Store; now have a telephone which takes incoming calls and outgoing calls to emergency services only. Electrical systems and lighting are in need of updating, they are currently liaising with electrician Neil Davy. Potential work would include the outside lights and the outside electrical box. The Interior paintwork is also under discussion. They are looking into a Red store Web site to include booking facilities.
The AGM will be on Tuesday 21st March, there will be director positions available so if you are interested please attend.*

7. **Planning Applications.**

8.1 None to date.

8. Planning Results. PA16/08895 pending.

9. Respryn Bridge. BJ reported she had been in contact with Bert Biscoe regarding the continuous damage to the bridge, he is in support of our concerns. PR suggested getting in touch with Historic buildings and the SW case worker she has contact details. KB suggested the signage be changed with a lower weight limit and Narrow Bridge. PR volunteered to do a census on traffic volumes as this has increased due to the road works on the Glen Valley. RR will contact Cornwall Council.

10. Elections. KP informed the councillors of the new procedures, all completed forms now have to be taken in person to the One Stop Shop in St. Austell by 4pm on the 4th April. MT agreed to collect the packs from St Austell One Stop Shop on behalf of KP as he was collecting for St Veep PC tomorrow. KP to distribute asap.

11. Correspondence & Circulars A letter was received from St Veep PC regarding the funds for the toilets. JS proposed we pay the budgeted amount of £1500.00 seconded by RT all in favour.

12. Finance, to confirm the drawing of the following cheques.

11.1 Cheque No: 318 to the Clerk for salary and Stationary £150.00

11.2 Cheque No: 320 to Royal British Legion for the Poppy wreath for £18.50

11.3 Any other invoices or requests for grant funding will be dealt with at this meeting. Cheque No: 321 to St Veep Parish Council for the toilets for £1500.00

Proposed by EB seconded by JS all in favour.

11.4 Please note Cheque No:319 was written incorrectly, voided and witnessed by all present councillors.

13. Date & Venue of Next Meeting. Tuesday 16th May 2017 in the Red Store at 7.30pm.

14. Any Other Business. JS reported Ethy Barton are still using the gateway on the conrer into the field as a main entrance to the lambing shed, it was stated in the planning application, access would be through the main entrance to the farm. KP to liase with BJ.

RR reported the pot hole between Cutbrawn and Redlake is getting bigger. KP to report. There are approximately 15 fallen/felled trees lying in the river in Ethy Woods, this is currently changing the channel of the river, KP to contact the National Trust and Paul Thomas at Fowey Harbour Commissioners.

RT reported a tree stump to the side of the road approximately 100 meters from RT entrance on the Bocconnoc side just up from Atkinsons Garage KP to report.

The meeting closed at 9.30pm